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The Board's Vision: A healthy and diverse aquatic ecosystem
for the benefit of present and future generations.

Mackenzie River Basin Board
PO Box 23L0,5019 52nd Street
Yellowknife, NT XIA2P7

October 15,2014

Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council
350 Albert Street
P.O. Box 1610
Ottawa, ON KlP 6G4

Dear SSHRC Reviewers,

The undersigned Aboriginal Members of the Mackenzie River Basin Board (MRBB)
support the research proposal entitled Tracking Change: The Role of Local and
Tiaditional Knowledge in Watershed Governance. We have worked to develop this
proposed project in collaboration with Dr. Brenda Parlee (University of Alberta) and

other communities, organizations and pafiners and we hope to receive funding for the
project for the period 2015 to 2021.

We will collectively act as the Research Project Steering Committee. Through this role,
we intend to be involved in many aspects of the research process. We will help provide
oversight and direction to the project on behalf of the Aboriginal Organizations within
each jurisdiction within the Mackenzie River Basin. Working together with the
communities, Aboriginal organrzations, govetnments and universities supports our vision
for the sustainability our people, our communities, our lands, and our waters in the

Mackenzie River Basin.

Specifically, we see that the project will increase our capacity to:

. Help the MRBB recognize the inherent value of full Aboriginal participation and

governance in the Mackenzie River Basin Board activities;
. Encourage the meaningful integration of Traditional Knowledge and effective

engagement practices into the MRBB's activities;
o Strengthen the MRBB with respect to Aboriginal partnership functions and activities

including those related to Traditional Knowledge; and

o Incorporate Traditional Knowledge into MRBB repofts and documents;



The Tracking Change: The Role of Local und Traditional Knowledge in ll'atershed
Governance research project is important to us because conlmunities throughout the
Mackenzie River Basin have raised concerns about the health of the basin and what this
may mean for us, our children, and our grandchildren. As the use of land and water
increases and we feel the effects of climate change, we see changes on the land, the
water, the plants, and the animals. We worry about how these changes could affect our
social, economic and cultural wellbeing. There are many gaps in the knowledge
represented by documented sources of Traditional Knowledge within the Mackenzie
River Basin. Filling these knowledge gaps will help us better understand these social,
cultural, and environmental changes.

Sincerely,
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Sonny MacDonald
Northwest Territories Aboriginal Member

Sharon Peter
Yukon Aboriginal Member

Cleo Reece
Alberta Aboriginal Member

Vera Nicholson
British Columbia Aboriginal Member
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Joseph Tsannie
Saskatchewan Aboriginal Member

c. Brenda Parlee
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